
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY: 

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator, Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School (338-2750), 

 Kingston Catholic School (331-9318)  

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Bill McKenna (246-6065), Bob Howe (246-8510) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Alice Fahmie (201-410-5898),  

                     Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & first 

Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH MEETING: Fr. William Woodruff (246-9581) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Deacon Robert Cranston (246-3371) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Coordinator Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Donna Fenaughty, Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STORE: Elaine Arvidson (246-4468), Angela Mastrachia (246-3377) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
   DEACON ROBERT CRANSTON 
 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

 

Saturday  8:30  Dottie Oliveri (8th Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Sal Oliveri 

 5:00 Kayla BrooksðReq. by Alfred Brooks 

Sunday  8:30 Grace YundðReq. by The Myers Family 

 10:30 All The People of The Parish 

Monday 8:30 In Celebration of The Birthday of Simon BakerðReq. by Joe Defino Sr.  

Tuesday  8:30 Carol GianelliðReq. by Community Action 

Wednesday  8:30 Kenneth UmlauftðReq. by The Knights of Columbus 

 7:00 All The People of The Parish 

Thursday  8:30 Walter MaherðReq. by The Knights of Columbus 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Damion BeaverðReq. by His Family 

 5:00 Sven BenzðReq. by Barbara Sweeney 

Sunday  8:30 Eric Cloud & Sven BenzðReq. by The Renner Family 

 10:30 All The People of The Parish 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCES- 

MonðSt. Casimir 

Tueð  Shrove Tuesday 

WedðAsh Wednesday 

Thuð  Sts. Perpetua & Felicity, Martyrs 

Frið   St. John of God, Religious 

Satð   St. Frances of Rome, Religious 

 

ASH WEDNESDAY- There will be a Mass with ashes at 8:30 

AM and 7:00 PM on March 6th.  There will also be a 4:00 PM 

Service with distribution of ashes.  Ash Wednesday is a day of 

strict fast and abstinence.  Abstinence from meat obliges all 

Catholics 14 years of age and older.  Fasting (one full meal and 

two lighter meals) obligates all Catholics from the age of 18-59.  

Besides Ash Wednesday, all Fridays of Lent are days of 

abstinence from meat. 

 

WHY ASHES? The Church invites us to receive a cross of ashes 

on our foreheads as a sign that during the coming season of Lent, 

we will make sincere efforts to cleanse our lives of sin and to 

discipline ourselves through prayer and fasting and almsgiving. 

 

20-WEEK CLUB BIG WINNERS- The 27th 20-Week Club has 

come to a successful conclusion.  The final winners were:  Kelly 

Ann Utter, Sonny Solitto, Richard Butler, Eileen Sullivan and 

Mary Mulligan each for $100.  The winner of $500 was Gail 

Keifer, and the $1,000 winner was Sonny Solitto.  Jack Wilsey 

won the $300 Gas Card and dinner for two.  Karen Brooks won 

$166 in the 50/50.  We thank all the committee members and the 

generosity of our parishioners for helping to raise $4,180.56 for 

St. Johnôs Parish.  If you would like to be place on the waiting list 

for an opening in our next club, contact Barbara at 246-3424. 

 

WE ARE IN NEED OFï Two people to take the 

reservations and collect a crew for the set-up and break 

down of the Church Hall for the Seder which is 

scheduled for Wednesday, April 17th. We need to know 

by March 13th, in order to proceed with the Seder plans. If you are 

able to do so, contact either myself, Deacon Bob, or Elaine 

Arvidson.  All phone numbers are on the front of the bulletin.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 THE JACK ROSE MEMORIAL BEATITUDE 

SCHOLARSHIP- If you are graduating from High School, plan 

to further your education and are a member of St. Johnôs Parish, 

you can apply for Mrs. Rennerôs 4th Grade Religious Education 

Classô Beatitude Scholarship.  Scholarship applications are 

available at either the church or rectory office. 

 

THE JACK ROSE MEMORIAL BEATITUDE 

SCHOLARSHIP- Mrs. Rennerôs 4th Grade Religious Education 

Class is collecting money for this scholarship for one or more of 

St. Johnôs graduating students.  We will be at the church doors at 

Mass to collect any loose change you can offer.  Last year we 

were able to award two scholarships in the amount of $924 each.  

We thank you for support.                                        Elijah Arnold 

 

 INSTRUCTIONAL PRAYER MEETING- Will take place 

Sunday, March 3rd at noon.  The topic is Spiritual Realities.  

Come learn more about your Catholic Faith.  This discussion will 

be led by Fr. Bill.  Question and Answer period to follow. 

 

ST. PATRICKôS DINNER DANCEï Will take place on March 

16th at 7:00 PM at the Saugerties Knights of Columbus.  Enjoy a 

traditional Corned Beef and Cabbage Dinner.  Beer and soda 

included.  Dance to the tunes of a local DJ.  Tickets are $26 per 

person.  For tickets, contact Phil or Arlene Discordia at 246-7801. 

 

STATIONS OF THE CROSSï Will take place each Friday 

evening during Lent at 7:00 PM.    
 

YOU DID IT FOR ME-  If you know of someone who would 

enjoy a visit, call or card from their fellow parishioners, please 

call the church office (246-9581) to let us know.   

Ronald ñSmokey Woodsð Dan KellyðTen Broeck Commons, 

Lake Katrine 

Judy FieroðThe Pinesð154 Jefferson Heights, Catskill 

Fr. Al Pizzuto ðThe Cardinal Egan Pavilion 

5655 Arlington Avenue, Bronx, NY 10471-1221 

1-718-581-0070 

Msgr. WilliamsðIf you would like to call or visit Monsignor, 

please contact Fr. Bill Woodruff 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in the Good God, 

 This weekend at the Homily Time, you will have the 

opportunity to pledge to the 2019 Cardinalôs Appeal; it is the 

annual In-Pew Weekend. Cardinalôs Appeal envelopes and 

pencils will be in the pews and on the chairs to assist you in 

making your pledge. NO MONEY NEEDS TO BE DONATED 

THIS WEEKEND. You may either drop the pledged envelope 

into the collection basket at the Offertory Time or you may take 

the envelope home with you and send it directly to the Appeal 

Office. We are at 90% of our goal of $11,000 in pledges so far; as 

in past years, 60% of any money that is raised above and beyond 

the parish goal will be rebated to us. As I have said and written, I 

know that the Cardinalôs Appeal saves souls and saves lives; that 

is why I paid, from my own personal money, $2,000 to this yearôs 

Appeal. WHATEVER YOU ARE ABLE TO PLEDGE THIS 

WEEKEND WOULD BE DEEPLY APPRECIATED BY ME; 

SOMEHOW, EVEN A VERY SMALL PLEDGE, GOES A 

LONG WAY TO SAVE SOULS AND SAVE LIVES IN THE 

TEN COUNTIES OF THE ARCHDIOCESE OF NEW YORK. I 

want to thank you in advance for pledging to assist our less 

fortunate brothers and sisters: souls, bodies, spirits, and minds.  

 We are in need of two (2) people to take the reservations 

and collect a crew for the set-up and break down of the Church 

Hall for the Seder which is scheduled for Wednesday of Holy 

Week, April 17th. We need to know by Wednesday, March 13th, in 

order to proceed with the Seder plans. If you are able to do so, 

please contact either myself, Deacon Bob, or Elaine Arvidson by 

March 13th; All of our phone numbers are on the front of the 

bulletin. I want to thank you if you are able to do this.  

 The Instructional Prayer Meeting is this Sunday, March 

3rd, from Noon until nearly 1:00 P.M. in the Chapel portion of the 

Church. The topic is Spiritual Realities: how they affect the 

salvation of our souls. You are most welcome to join us in 

learning more about our precious Catholic Faith and Life.  

 THIS WEDNESDAY, MARCH 6th, IS ASH 

WEDNESDAY AND THE START OF THE HOLY SEASON 

OF LENT. BLEST ASHES WILL BE IMPOSED DURING THE 

8:30 A.M. AND 7:00 P.M. HOLY MASSES AND DURING 

THE 4:00 P.M. SERVICE. May this be a joyful and spiritually 

productive Lenten Season as we increase our prayer, fasting, and 

works of charity. Stations of the Cross will be at 7:00 P.M. every 

Friday during Lent; as in the past, Deacon Bob and I will alternate 

Fridays for conducting the Stations publicly. You are most 

welcome to pray the Stations of the Cross with us at as many 

Fridays of Lent as you are able to do so.  

 The Church Store will be open for business next 

weekend at the usual times: 3:30 to 5 P.M. next Saturday 

afternoon, March 9th and after the three Holy Masses next 

weekend, March 9th and 10th.  

 The next Parish Meeting will be on Tuesday evening, 

March 12th at 6:30 P.M. in the Church Hall; we will be planning 

the Open House after the 10:30 A.M. Holy Mass on Sunday, April 

7th for our brothers and sisters who have been away from the 

practice of praying with us every Sunday and Holy Day of 

Obligation; you are most welcome to attend the Parish Meeting.  

 The Safety Team will have the next meeting on 

Wednesday, March 13th, at 6:30 P.M. in the Church Hall. You are 

most welcome to join us at the meeting.  

 Please remember that Daylight Savings Time resumes 

early Sunday morning on Sunday, March 10th so please turn your 

clocks ahead one hour before going to sleep on Saturday night, 

March 9th.  

 The Annual Second Collection for Catholic Relief 

Services is next weekend, March 9th and 10th; I wish to thank you, 

in advance for your support that saves lives in emergencies all 

over the world.  

 FINALLY, THE FINANCE COMMITTEE WILL 

MEET THIS TUESDAY AFTERNOON, MARCH 5th, AT 4:00 

P.M. IN THE RECTORY.  

 I ask Godôs blessings upon you and your family and 

friends.       

   Sincerely, with prayers,  

   Father Bill Woodruff  

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STOREï Will be open from 3:30 to 

5:00 PM, and after the 5:00 PM Mass on March 9th and after the 

8:30 AM and 10:30 AM Mass on March 10th. 

 

DID YOU ORDER A ST. MICHAEL STATUEï From our 

Church Store, if so contact Angela Mastracchio at 246-3377. 

 

FINANCE MEETINGï  March 5th at 4:00 pm in the Rectory. 

 

SPECIAL COLLECTIONï Will be taken on the weekend of 

March 9th and 10th for Catholic Relief Services.  Thank you in 

advance for your support. 

 

THE 12TH ANNUAL MASSï Blessing with her relic and 

devotion to St. Colette, patroness of couples seeking to conceive, 

expecting mothers and sick children, will be held on March 7th 

at 7:00 PM (Snow DateðFriday, March 8th) at the Monastery of 

St. Clare, 70 Nelson Ave, in Wappingers Falls.  The Poor Clares 

are accepting special intentions for these favors.  FMI, call 845-

297-1685 or visit www.poorclaresny.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS- Registration has begun for 

our 2019-2020 Religious Education Program.  Our program is 

open to all children from Grades 1st through 9th grade.  Please stop 

by the church or rectory office for a registration form or call Joan 

Corton at 339-4391 for more information.  Our program will be 

meeting on Mondays from Grade 1 - 6 from 6:05 to 7:35 PM.  

Seventh and Eighth Graders will continue their program in 

modular form.  Come join us!  Please note that if you register on 

or before June 30th you will receive a discounted rate. 

 

CARDINALôS APPEALï This weekend at the Homily Time, 

you will have the opportunity to pledge to the 2019 Cardinalôs 

Appeal; it is the annual In-Pew Weekend. Cardinalôs Appeal 

envelopes and pencils will be in the pews and on the chairs to 

assist you in making your pledge. NO MONEY NEEDS TO BE 

DONATED THIS WEEKEND. You may either drop the pledged 

envelope into the collection basket at the Offertory Time or you 

may take the envelope home with you and send it directly to the 

Appeal Office. Thank you in advance for pledging to assist our 

less fortunate brothers and sisters.   

 

 



MARCH 3, 2019 

PRAYER FOR LIFE 

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð 

 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW 

 

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our actions 

as we plan for the future of parish life in this Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and material gifts 

that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to the truth 

of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

ððððððððððððð 

 

SHROVE TUESDAY PANCAKE AND SAUSAGE SUPPERï Will 

take place at the Atonement Lutheran Churchðfollowed by the burning 

of last yearôs palms for Ash Wednesdayôs ashesð6:00 PM. 

 

LENT 2019ï Will take place at Sacred Heart in Palenville at 6:30 PM on 

Wednesdays March 13th, 20th, 27th and April 3rd & 10th.  Each session 

will last approximately one hour (Presentationð35 minutes, Q & A up to 

20 minutes, with a brief break between).  Night 1ðBrief History of 

Statement of Faith, Night 2ðA Look at the Creed, Night 3ðA Look At 

the Sacraments, Night 4ðA Look at Christian Morality, Night 5ðLife 

of Prayer.  FMI, contact David or Maureen Armstrong at 518-678-3529. 

 

A LOST MAN 

 

    A man had been lost and walking in the desert for about 

five days. One hot day, he comes to the home of a preacher. 

Tired and weak, he crawls up to the house and collapses on 

the doorstep. The preacher takes him in  

and nurses him back to health. 

 Feeling better, the man asks the preacher for 

directions to the nearest town. The preacher tells him the directions, and 

offers to lend him his horse to make it. The preacher says, "However, 

there is a special thing about this horse. You have to say 'Thank God' to 

make it go and 'Amen' to make it stop."  

 Anxious to get to town, the man says, "Sure, okay," and gets on 

the horse. He says, "Thank God" and sure enough, the horse starts 

walking. A bit later he says louder, "Thank God, Thank God," and the 

horse starts trotting. Feeling really brave, the man says, "Thank God! 

Thank God! THANK GOD!" and the horse is soon up to a full run!  

 About then he realizes he's heading for a huge cliff and yells, 

"Whoa!" But the horse doesn't even slow! It's coming up REAL QUICK 

and he's doing everything he can to make the horse stop. "Whoa, stop, 

hold on!" Finally he remembers, "AMEN!!!"  

 The horse stops a mere two inches from the cliff's edge, almost 

throwing him over its head. The man, panting and heart racing, wipes the 

sweat from his face and leans back in the saddle. "Oh!" he said, gasping 

for air, "Thank God."  

 

 



MARCH 3, 2019 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

 

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS 

He has already given us.  

 

January 
     Attendance:  January 2019ð744 (Snow Storm) 

      Attendance:  January 2018ð1,001 

 

  Current Month              Year to Date                                                                         
Collections:   $        7,822.00  $ 50,536.38 

Other Income: $           747.60  $ 29,060.79 

Total Income: $        8,569.60  $ 79,597.17 

Expenses: $      18,508.40               $ 86,506.69 

Total:  $      (9,938.80)                   $ (6,909.52) 

 

PARISHIONERôS COMMENTï After praying for guidance, I 

renewed my commitment to God.  I have had first hand 

experience of His love.  Many times before when I would give 

to Him first, wonderful unexpected things would occur.   

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï May the Lord continue to bless you.   

       

                     ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

PEANUT BUTTER 

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Judy Fiero, Gene Woodruff, Jane 

Fiore, Peter Kandora, Kathy Gaida, John Lynch, 

Nancy Dwyer, Claire Miller, ñSmokeyò Woods, Zac 

Swart, Ann Deacon, Debbie Lieberman, Marion Benz, 

MaryLou Dengler, Anne Monfrini, Baby C.J. Mayr, Joan 

OôLeary, Dan Kelly, Shirley Carle, Vinnie & Hilda McDermott, 

and Frankie Cullen. 

"A good tree does not bear rotten fruit, nor does a rotten tree bear 

good fruit. A good person out of the store of goodness in his heart 

produces good, but an evil person out of a store of evil produces 

evil; for from the fullness of the heart the mouth speaks."  

- Lk 6:43, 45 


